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NEWS RELEASE   -  for use immediately

Two New SNAME Fellows

On October 21, 2009, the Society of Naval Architects and Marine Engineers announced  two new additions to its rank of Fellows. The membership grade of Fellow is accorded to individuals who have contributed to significant achievements in naval architecture, marine and ocean engineering, and related fields in the form of advances in design, research, production, operation, education, and associated management. The two new SNAME Fellows are:

Dr. Gregory J. Grigoropoulos has been a teaching and research professor for 25 years at the National Technical University of Athens, Greece (NTUA), where he has specialized in ship hydrodynamics. He has written more then 250 papers, many among them addressing design of high-speed craft, design and construction of fishing vessels, and computer-aided design. Many of these papers were presented at international conferences and symposia. As Manager and Deputy Director for 13 years of the NTUA model basin he has contributed to the improvement of many hull forms and thus helped improve the local and international ship design/construction industries.  Dr. Grigoropoulos has been an active member and supporter of SNAME since 1978 and was one of the founders of the Greek Section, ultimately serving as its second Chairman. Currently,  Dr. Grigoropoulos is SNAME’s second International Regional Vice President, a member of the SNAME Planning Committee, and a member of the Fellows Committee.
 

Robert D. Somerville has used his position as Chairman of ABS and his period as Chairman of the International Association of Classification Societies to introduce new, technically superior standards for the design of the principal commercial ship types. This included his championing of the most fundamental change in the nature of ship classification since its inception with the adoption, in December 2006, of the IACS Common Structural Rules for tankers and bulk carriers.  With an emphasis on the future of the maritime industry, Mr. Somerville has used his position and influence to provide substantial financial support for the education of future generations of maritime professionals. This support ranges from funding technical research projects at many universities; to scholarships for individual students; to multi-million dollar infrastructural investments that will, in time, see an ABS sponsored teaching or research facility being constructed or established on the campus of every US maritime college.  Mr. Somerville received the Society’s Vice Admiral “Jerry” Land Medal in 2009 for outstanding accomplishment in the marine field.
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